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PROGRAMS

Click here to join Zoom meetings at noon Thursdays.
Meeting ID: 289 101 885
Password: 907278

CHECK US OUT!

THIS WEEK

On Aug. 22, Barb Spangler’s  ticket was selected, but she did not draw the queen of hearts.
The pot is now $299. There are 45 cards in the deck.

AUG. 29
AT LAKEWOOD RANCH COUNTRY CLUB

JAMIE CALDWELL, ELITE
MOTOR WORKS AUTO 

OCT. 3
AT LAKEWOOD RANCH COUNTRY CLUB

ALEX LAYRISSE, ROTARY
YOUTH EXCHANGE STUDENT

SEPT. 12
AT LAKEWOOD RANCH COUNTRY CLUB

KAREN AND JERRY SELLERS,
CRIME STOPPERS

SEPT. 19
AT LAKEWOOD RANCH COUNTRY CLUB

ANDREA STEPEHNS, PINES OF
SARASOTA FOUNDATION

SEPT. 26
AT LAKEWOOD RANCH COUNTRY CLUB

BOOKS FOR KIDS PROGRAM

SEPT. 5
AT LAKEWOOD RANCH COUNTRY CLUB

SELAH FREEDOM, CHILD
SEX TRAFFICKING

Jamie Caldwell

When a speaker cancels at the last minute,
no worries in our club: Our members can
fill in at a moment’s notice. Member Ro
Hawkins talked about her passion, the
Learn My History nonprofit, and Linda
Avery told us about a global grant her
former club in Panama started and
completed to address maternal and child health  by
training midwives to help indigenous pregnant women.

Jamie Caldwell, formerly of Columbus, Ohio, 
graduated at the top of his class at Lincoln Technical
College with an associate’s degree in applied science.
He worked for BMW as a technician and moved to
Florida in 2004 to work at the local BMW dealership.
Jamie then worked for Mercedes-Benz for several
years as a technician. Jamie started Elite Motor
Works in 2013 with no knowledge of running a
business, but wanting to make a positive mark in the automotive
industry by operating on the values of honest and clear communication
while providing the highest quality of workmanship. He said mistakes were
made, blood was shed, long hours endured and 11 years later he has four
locations and a staff of 44 built on those founding principles. He married
his hometown sweetheart and they have a 12-year-old daughter.

Linda Avery

Ro Hawkins

http://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubLakewoodRanch
http://www.instagram.com/lwrrotary
https://twitter.com/Rotary_LWR
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/289101885?pwd=Rk5Qcmh4S2JIT2JGQjFtdktxR3BHdz09
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BIRTHDAYS  
Al Taricco 8/3
Steve Bordes 8/4
Dave Sluzevich 8/14
Ronnique Hawkins 8/15
Anne Ross 8/20
Judy Berlow 8/23
Helen Spence 8/26
Trista Slowik 9/2
Melissa Ferlazzo 9/3

CLUB ANNIVERSARIES
Barbara Jones 8/7/03
Lang Wooddy 8/8/19
34 previous years in Rotary
Gary Houseworth 8/8/19
Eck Kuesters 8/16/17
Steve Shaw 8/16/23
Amy Fehr 8/21/23
Alexis Fretz 8/25/23
Donna Layrisse 8/27/20
Sally Waldo 9/1/11 (honorary)
9  previous years in Rotary

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES
Jerry and and Marjorie Long 8/1
Ted and Susan Lindenberg 8/7
Barry and Carol Sukoneck 8/18
Rick and Therese Schendel 9/1

CALENDAR

MEMBER CELEBRATIONS

Aug. 28: Club board meeting, 6 to 7 p.m. at the Law
Offices of Najmy-Thompson, 6320 Venture Drive,
Lakewood Ranch; meetings are the last Wednesday
of each month. Attend via Zoom by clicking here.
Info: President Lang Wooddy at
lang66@comcast.net.
Sept. 11: Wine Down Wednesday socials are 5:30 to
7 p.m. the second Wednesday of each month at Ed’s
Tavern on Lakewood Ranch Main Street. RSVP with
Lang Wooddy at lang66@comcast.net.
Sept. 21: Mystery dinner social event at Pineapple
Kitchen; see details about registration on Page 5.
Oct. 19: Haunted Sarasota Tour ; see details about
registration on this page.
Oct. 19: Save the date for Rotary Leadership
Institute Parts 1, 2, 3 and graduate courses at
Woodland Middle School, 700 Panacea Blvd.,  North
Port; registration details to come soon on DACdb.
Upon completion, our club reimburses the $100 fee
to you. (See Page 13 for reasons you should go.)
Nov. 2: Save the date for our club’s annual Suncoast
Food & Wine Fest at Premier Sports Campus;
restaurants and sponsors are needed. See details
on Pages 6 to 9.
Nov. 10: Save the date for the District 6960 luau;
details to come soon on DACdb.
Dec. 12: Save the date for our club’s annual holiday
party and dinner.

Please let Ryan Brems know if you need to make any changes.

AUG. 29
Front Desk – Marie Thompson
Queen of Hearts – Ron Myers
Greeter – Jim Wingert

SEPT. 12
Front Desk – Marie Thompson
Queen of Hearts – Preston Olinger
Greeter – Rob Thomas

Books For Kids makes the newspaper

Sarasota Herald-Tribune columnist Vin Mannix led his
column on Aug. 25 with a piece about our Books For
Kids needing volunteers this school. Read it here.

WEEKLY ADMIN VOLUNTEER SCHEDULE 

SEPT. 5
Front Desk – Marie Thompson
Queen of Hearts – Steve Gottlieb
Greeters – Jim Russell

Join our club on a haunted tour

Our club’s Social Committee is coordinating a club
outing with the Haunted Sarasota Tour.

The trolley tour operators are holding 30 seats open
for our club  members and guests, but if they don’t
hear from us  soon, they’ll open it up to the public. The
fun event is scheduled for 8 p.m. Oct. 19. All guests
must be older than 18; beer and wine will be served.

For event details, and to sign up, click here. Use the
promo code TEN to get a 10% discount off the ticket
price of $53.99+tax and handling fee. Direct questions
to club member Amy Fehr.

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82180431543?pwd=woMyLNhcjlFne43bybxpaPbGCrngGb.1
https://www.heraldtribune.com/story/news/local/2024/08/25/vin-mannix-lakewood-ranch-rotary-seeks-volunteers-for-literacy-program/74693530007/
https://www.discoversarasotatours.com/all-tours/haunted-sarasota/


Greetings!

Another fantastic, energy-packed Rotary Club of
Lakewood Ranch meeting! I wish everyone could see the
meeting from my viewpoint. It is inspiring! I will hasten
to apologize for my continuing time-management
issues. We simply have so many moving parts, each of
which is vital to the club's success, it is difficult to say
“No” to anyone with a message to share. And when the
guy in charge is long-winded, 60 minutes is not enough.

To begin to tame this tiger, we will try a few gentle
modifications. We will ask the country club to have
lunch ready for service at 11:50 rather than noon.

If you have an announcement to share, please let me
know by Tuesday, prior to the meeting, so I can better
manage the agenda. Queen of Hearts ticket purchases
will end at 12:05 so everyone can be seated by meeting
start. I will ring the bell at 12:10, rather than 12:15, to
gain a little program time. We have a great lineup of
speakers on the docket and we want them to
completely share their message, with time for questions
afterward. We will get it figured out!

A special shout out to Linda Avery for stepping forward
when our scheduled speaker canceled. To have cut her
time sharing the amazing Rotary work she presented is
unacceptable. We will make whatever adjustments are
necessary to be better hosts to our speakers.

We have another GREAT problem! Because of our
continued growth, we have outgrown the country club
on dates when they can only offer us one ballroom
section. (We were in two sections last week.) We

have three meeting dates in the remainder of
2024 where we will be off-campus.

One meeting will be held at Tara Country Club.
The other two are unscheduled at the moment.
Terry Speer of the Admin Committee is heading
the meeting location efforts. If you have any
ideas for an alternate site (must be able to
accommodate 80+ attendees), please share with
Terry.

Hope your week is going swimmingly! See you
Thursday!

Let's Go!
Lang

Club President Lang Wooddy, left, presents a
Rotary Club of Lakewood Ranch banner to Ravi
Srivastra, at the Aug. 22 meeteing. Ravi was a
visiting Rotarian from the Rotary Club of A-
Solitaire who was in our area for his business.



Past District Governor bestows PHF awards
Doug Smoot, our club’s new club
Foundation Chair, called upon
District 6960 Past District Governor
Andy Lyman to present Paul Harris
Awards to three of our club members.

Eck Kuesters received his Major
Donor +2 pin. Eck said the money he
donated will benefit the lip and cleft
palate fund started by fellow member
Dr. Al Tarricco. (See Page 5.)

Immediate Past President Sybil
Porter received a PHF in recognition
of serving as our club’s president last
year. Govind Singh received his
PHF+4.

Congratuations to all!

This large image of Rotary’s vision statement at the Rotary International Convention in
Singapore earlier this summer served as an inspiring message to those passing by. See this
post and others like it on the Rotary Club Members: Public Image, Graphic & Ideas Hub
Facebook page found by clicking here.

Eck Kuesters’ donation to The Rotary Foundation
will go to lip and cleft palate projects. 

Govind Singh receives his PHF+4 pin from PDG
Andy Lyman, who praised Govind’s spark.

Immediate Past President Sybil Porter, PDG Andy Lyman
and current club President Lang Wooddy.

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1595163847383932


Consider donating to cleft lip and palate projects
Maureen and I established a Rotary Foundation Endowed Fund
for the benefit of helping children with cleft issues. I received
several comments and questions from people requesting the
Fund ID #, which is E 20732, so that donations can be made. 

People can donate whatever amount they wish, using a credit
card, check, their RMD as I did or put it into their will. The
important thing is that the interest earned can be used by our
club or any other club in District 6960 for the benefit of
funding a cleft lip or palate project and is tax-deductible.

Rotary International provided me with information about the best ways to contribute. Click here to access
individual and multiple donor contribution forms and learn how to send check contributions. Please mark
"Other" fund in the designation/purpose section and mention the ID E20732 in the blank space so the
contribution is applied to our cause. Also required on the form is the Rotary Club of Lakewood Ranch club
number, which is 55320. Checks should be made payable to The Rotary Foundation. Send the check and
contribution form to: The Rotary Foundation, 14280 Collections Center Drive, Chicago, IL 60693.
  
Any questions? Email me at atft2000@sbcglobal.net or call 860-559-2914.
Endowed Fund by
Alfred Taricco, M.D
Maureen E. Burke, R.N.
Established Feb. 1, 2023

Social
committee plans

a mysterious
and fun event

The Pineapple Kitchen hospitality
team is thrilled to host the Rotary
Club of Lakewood Ranch for an
interactive mystery dinner and
comedy  show.

The event for ages 21 and older will 
be from 6:30 to 9:30 p.m. Sept. 21
in the culinary theater at Pineapple
Kitchen,  4914 Lena Road, Unit 104,
Bradenton.

All guests will be assigned a character
and sent a menu of choices a week prior to the dinner event. The experience will include a chef-inspired four-
course meal, complimentary sparkling wine, coffee and tea. An upgraded adult beverage menu will be
available for additional purchase. 

Each guest will be assigned a character a week in advance of the event and encouraged to come in costume to
make the experience more fun.  

The cost is $99 per person plus tax and gratuity. A maximum of 22 seats are available. To register and pay for
the event, visit this link. To save $10 per person, use this code at checkout: pkmystery10.

https://my.rotary.org/en/check-draft-or-wire-payments
mailto:atft2000@sbcglobal.net
https://pineapplekitchenmysteries.com/shows-%26-reserve-seats/ols/products/dr-pineapples-haunted-laboratory-murder-mystery-dinner-ages-21/v/DR-PNP-S-HNT1-SCF-GRM


Help needed to find restaurants and sponsors for our signature fundraiser

You can help our club's Suncoast Food & Wine Fest Committee by recruiting restaurants and sponsors for the Nov. 2
fundraiser. Event proceeds are given as grants to deserving nonprofit causes. We awarded $130,000 last year.

We have 32 restaurants that committed to participate; see the current list below. We need 48-50 for a successful event.
We'll update this information regularly in the newsletter so Rotarians don't duplicate efforts. (See a tutorial on Page 7
written by Mark Golub about approaching restaurants.) When you are a patron in a participating restaurant, please
thank them for their support. Share registration forms with your friends and associates. Turn to Pages 8 and 9 to find
the forms. Or, download forms on our club’s website at lakewoodranch-rotary.com by clicking here.

Spread the word: Event tickets are available online

Buy tickets now for the 22nd annual Suncoast Food & Wine Fest from 1 to 4
p.m. Nov. 2 at Premier Sports Campus, 5895 Post Blvd., Lakewood Ranch. The
event features cuisine from dozens of the area’s top restaurants and samples
of about 300 fine wines. Guests will also enjoy a beer garden, chef
demonstrations and live music.

The club has used festival proceeds to give about $2.5 million to charitable
causes. General admission tickets are $95. VIP tickets are $185 and give guests
access to the event an hour early; they can also sip champagne and taste food
prepared by Seasons 52 in the VIP pavilion. Click this link for event updates and
this link to buy tickets. No tickets will be sold at the gate.

Apollonia
Arts and Central
Boys and Girls Clubs of Manatee County Culinary Program
Breakfast Company
Capital Grille
C’est La Vie French Cuisine
Chicken Salad Chick
Deep Lagoon Seafood & Oyster House
Drunken Poet Cafe
Frosted Pink
Gecko’s Grill & Pub
Glory Days Grill
Jpan Sushi & Grill
Kelly’s Roast Beef
Kore Steakhouse
La Mucca Ballerina

Linger Lodge Restaurant
Mademoiselle Paris
Mission BBQ
Nothing Bundt Cakes
Original Wolfies
Osteria 500
Pascone’s Ristorante
Pincher’s Crab Shack
Post Kitchen & Bar
Riverhouse Waterfront
Seasons 52
Takos Cantina
Tandoor Fine Indian Cuisine
Triple Tail Seafood & Spirits
Urban Taco
Yard House

Rotarians can help recruit more restaurants: Here are suggestions of restaurants for club members to approach to
request their participation in the festival. Please text a note to Joan Frey at 502-548-4001 with your name and the
restaurant you will visit. (Restaurants are asked to bring 1,500 samples to serve to festival patrons.)

Big Top Brewing Co & Restaurant, 3045 Fruitville Commons Blvd., Sarasota; Cafe Gabbiano, 5104 Ocean Blvd.,
Sarasota; Chateau 13, 535 13th St. W.,  Bradenton; Columbia Restaurant, 411 St. Armands Circle, Sarasota;
Grillsmith – Siesta Key Gateway, 6240 S. Tamiami Trail, Sarasota; Lucky Frog Restaurant, 4625 Cortez Road,
Bradenton;  Mattison’s Riverwalk, 101 Riverfront Blvd., Bradenton; O’Bricks Irish Pub & Martini Bar, 427 12th St. W.,
Bradenton; O’Leary’s Tiki Bar and Grill, 5 Bayfront Drive, Sarasota;  Pier 22, 1200 Barcarrota Blvd., Bradenton; Sage
Biscuit Café, 1401 Manatee Ave. W., Bradenton;  The Spot Tacos and More, 2303 First St., Bradenton; 3 Keys
Brewing, 2505 Manatee Ave. E., Bradenton; Tiramisu Ristorante Italiano, 5215 14th St. W., Bradenton; Turtle  Beach
Grill, 8865 Midnight Pass Road, Sarasota; Vernona Gourmet, 711 Manatee Ave. E., Bradenton; Wicked Cantina, 1603
N. Tamiami Trail, Sarasota.

What others do you enjoy? Get them on board! But, before approaching a restaurant, please click here to consult
our spreadsheet to find out if a fellow club member has already approached it for participation.

https://lakewoodranch-rotary.com/
https://suncoastfoodandwinefest.com/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/suncoast-food-wine-fest-2024-tickets-933995825657
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1PwclG3dFDWbalt6F3p50Va7FRQRay1wpxZ0p7zy1wr0/edit?gid=176830985#gid=176830985


TUTORIAL: HOW TO APPROACH
RESTAURANTS FOR WINE FEST

By Mark Golub

1) Preparation:
a) First, select restaurants with which you already have a relationship before
contacting others.
b) Prepare a script and practice it well to sound spontaneous and
informative.

2) Phone Call:
a) Ask for the individual who makes decisions for the restaurant. Give the
prospect reasons to believe that the Suncoast Food & Wine Fest will benefit
their restaurant. Answer questions to the best of your ability. Get a firm date
and time to meet.
b) If the restaurant cannot participate, request a donation of gift cards.

3)  Possible Obstructions:
When asked for an email describing the event, try to determine if it is for real
or a stall. Continue to try to get a face-to-face meeting. If you believe the
request to be valid, prepare a glowing description of the event followed by a
phone call to determine interest.
b) Watch for managerial changes. The new manager might not be inclined to
participate, necessitating a new effort.

4)  Meeting:
a)  Be on time, upbeat and warm. Ask individuals to talk about themselves.
Once the ice is broken, open the Wine Fest pamphlet with it facing the
manager. Show them the satisfied past participants and the many charities
to which we donate. Describe how attendees enjoy the signature dish and
how participating restaurants get exposure that may increase their clientele.
If you cannot address questions, tell the client that you will get back to
them. If you detect sufficient interest, now is the time to ask them to fill out
the registration form. Review the completed form with the client before you
leave.

5) Follow-Up:
a) Call the manager a few times before the event to remind them of their
decision. Let them know we appreciate their participation. Be prepared for
questions.







Unit 71 before Our Next Mission started work..

Work continues to renovate homes for veterans
Good news for the new Rotary year!

Pescara Lake in Bradenton has given Our Next Mission a home (pictured above) to renovate. We went
through Lot 71 recently, and it is actually in fairly good shape for a 50-year-old mobile home. The air-
conditioning unit was installed in 2018 and works well, making it easier to do our work inside. We need to
replace a couple of windows. After we pull up the carpet, we hope to find the floor is pretty solid. The
kitchen cabinets are old but serviceable. The bathroom looks good, but looks can be deceiving. 

We will use the Suncoast Food & Wine Fest grant award from the Rotary Club of Lakewood Ranch to
support this project. This week, beginning Aug. 5, we are ready to install the carport and porch on Unit 71.
The metal was delivered onsite late last week. Simultaneously, we will have a team assisting the Venice
High School JROTC on Aug. 6 to put the finishing touches on an Obstacle Course they have been building
for the past couple of years.  

Please let me know via text/email (or in person at club meetings) if you can help out any workdays on
Monday, Tuesday and Thursday from 7 to 11 a.m. (beat the heat!) beginning July 29. No experience
needed, just a desire to help someone in need. Any time you contribute is appreciated. This unit will take
approximately two to three months to complete. I will provide you with directions.

Unit 71 is really starting to look like a home (we have two veteran candidates under review currently). The
ceilings have been painted and all of the interior walls have either been primed or had their surfaces
painted with the final coat. The metal to finish the front porch gutters came in on Wednesday, and we
started installing them (with Lakewood Ranch Rotarian support) last Thursday until Mother Nature came
calling and suggested, with very loud thunder, that it was time to stop. This week, our focus will be to
finish painting the interior and begin installing the snap-in-place vinyl floor. All of this activity will be in
air-conditioned space so the heat will not be a distraction.
The photo at the lower right was the work we (Terry Byce
and Russ Sexton) did several weeks ago assisting the
Venice High School Marine Junior ROTC
unit to complete their new obstacle course.

If you’re new to what the nonprofit Our
Next Mission does to help veterans, please
visit the website by clicking here.

--Submitted by Terry Byce
Rotary Club of Lakewood Ranch Veterans Committee
email terry.byce@verizon.net or text 703-627-7765

https://ournextmission.org/
mailto:terry.byce@verizon.net


Our Next Mission (ONM), a 501c3 nonprofit organization in Manatee County,
provides housing to at-risk veterans who need safe and accessible housing. ONM
currently has a two-bedroom mobile home, fully furnished, in Pescara Lake Mobile
Home Park in Bradenton that will be ready for occupancy in early October.
 
ONM refurbishes mobile homes and gifts them to eligible veterans at no cost to
them. The following criteria is required to be considered for this home:

A veteran who was honorably discharged from military service (please submit
DD214)
A veteran who can demonstrate they are either living in unsafe/substandard
housing or homeless
Pescara Lake Mobile Home Park is age restricted to 55 years or older
Successfully pass a background check (credit and criminal) to be a tenant in
Pescara Lake (conducted by Pescara Lake upon submittal of application)
Have sufficient income to pay the monthly lot rental fee of approximately
$1,000 a month along with other living expenses

f interested, please email Greg Kisela, at gkiselaonm@gmail.com/telephone at 850-
585-1698 or Terry Byce at terry.byce@verizon.net/telephone 703-627-7765 to be
considered.
 
Pescara Lake Mobile Home Park is at 570 57th Ave. W., Bradenton, FL 35207;
telephone 941-201-3517. 

Qualifications needed by veterans
to receive a renovated home

Unit 71 after the carport was installed.

mailto:gkiselaonm@gmail.com
mailto:terry.byce@verizon.net


Lakewood Ranch club member Judy Berlow spends the summer in Buffalo
and attends the Rotary Club of Clarence. She wanted to share the club’s
fundraiser with us. She says you can’t win a Porsche if you don’t buy a ticket.




